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DATE:  November 24, 2020 
TO:  Responsible Agencies 
SUBJECT: Addendum No. 1 to the Marysville Wastewater Treatment Compliance  

The City of Marysville is the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Lead Agency for the proposed 
Addendum No. 1 to the Marysville Wastewater Treatment Compliance Project (Proposed Project). This 
notice is for the re-circulation of a previously City approved IS/MND Addendum. The IS/MND Addendum 
was adopted by the City on April 19, 2016. The project has been completed and is in operation. The only 
reason for the NOI is as a request by the State Water Resources Board to re-circulate the IS/MND Addendum 
as it was not circulated to state trusted and responsible agencies prior to the original IS/MND Addendum 
adoption.   

Project Location: The project is located in western Yuba County in the southwestern portion of the City of 
Marysville, and within the western portion of the community of Linda, California. Project facilities and 
operations associated with the WWTP are located near the Yuba River, just east of the confluence with the 
Feather River, on public roadways through the communities of South Yuba, Olivehurst, and Linda, and along 
the eastern bank of the Feather River downstream of the Yuba River confluence.  

Project Description: The Yuba River Crossing amendments analyzed in this Addendum include 
constructing a new, temporary, 18-inch HDPE pipe that will connect the WWTP to the existing 24-inch 
diameter pipe which crosses underneath the Yuba River. The new, temporary, 18-inch HDPE pipe will begin 
at the WWTP, follow the landside of the levee in a westerly direction, cross over the levee just north of the 
Western Pacific railroad tracks, follow the railroad abutment south to Biz Johnson Drive, turn in a southerly 
direction and cross under the railroad tracks, cross under Biz Johnson Drive south of the railroad tracks, 
then travel north back under the railroad tracks to the existing 24-inch diameter pipe crossing underneath 
the Yuba River. The wastewater conveyance pipeline will be installed within Biz Johnson Drive using cut and 
cover techniques. The total length of temporary pipeline to be installed is approximately 543 linear feet.  

Potentially Significant Environmental Impacts: the IS/MND Addendum project resulted in a potentially 
new significant impact to cultural resources. Mitigation measures were included to reduce this impact to a 
less than significant level with the implementation of identified mitigation measures. 

Hazardous Waste Sites: Pursuant to Section 15087(c)(6) of the Guidelines for California Environmental 
Quality Act, Marysville acknowledges the non-existence of hazardous waste sites within the Project area 
reviewed by this Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND). 

IS/MND Document Review and Availability: The public review and comment period for the Draft IS/MND 
will extend for 15 days starting November 24, 2020 and ending December 8, 2020.  

Comments/Questions: Comments and/or questions regarding the IS/MND may be directed to: 

Craig Platt, public Works Director 
526 C Street 
Marysville, California 95901 
cplatt@marysville.ca.us 


